
From: Vice President for Student Affairs <VP_StudentAffairs@csusb.edu>  
Sent: Monday, October 12, 2020 1:55 PM 
To: Students <students@coyote.csusb.edu> 
Cc: Tomás Morales <TMorales@csusb.edu>; Shari McMahan <SMcMahan@csusb.edu>; Douglas Freer 
<DFreer@csusb.edu>; Samuel Sudhakar <SSudhakar@csusb.edu>; Robert Nava <RJNava@csusb.edu>; 
Julie Lappin <JLappin@csusb.edu>; Katherine Hartley <Katherine.Hartley@csusb.edu> 
Subject: On-Campus Study Space for Students - Available at San Bernardino & Palm Desert Campuses  
  
Dear CSUSB Student, 
  
In a recent student survey, 33% of students shared with us that they needed a place to study and/or 
attend virtual courses.  In response to this demand, CSUSB has created several limited availability spaces 
that can be reserved and used by students for on-campus study.  Locations will be available starting on 
Monday, October 12 and have access to campus Wi-Fi.  
  
San Bernardino Campus (available 7am to 9pm, Monday-Friday) 
  

• Yasuda Center.  46 indoor individual workstations are available for student use.  Advance 
reservation required to use these spaces for up to 4 hours per day. Student Study Space Request 
  

• Center for Global Innovation.  Individual outdoor socially distanced seating is available on the 
front patio of the building.  No reservations are required and are available on a first-come-first-
served basis. 

  
• University Hall/SMSU Courtyard.  Individual outdoor socially distanced seating is available on 

the patio between these two buildings.  No reservations are required and are available on a 
first-come-first-served basis. 
  

Palm Desert Campus (available 7am to 8pm, Monday-Friday) 
  

• Health Sciences.  Lobby indoor individual workstations are available for student use.  Advance 
reservation required to use these stations for up to 4 hours per day. Student Study Space 
Request  

  
On-Campus COVID-19 Safety Requirements 
  
To utilize these on-campus study spaces, students must closely adhere to all campus COVID-19 safety 
requirements. 
  

• Before you come on campus for the first time, students are required to complete the 30-
minute Returning to Campus during COVID training. 
  

• Each day you come to campus, students must complete the Health Screening Survey.  After 
successful completing the survey, students receive permission to be on the campus for a 24-
hour period. 
  

• All study areas are for one student only.  Students may not work with other students in the 
same individual workstation.  Social distancing of at least six feet is required at all times. 
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• Face coverings are required at all times. 

  
• Indoor study spaces will be disinfected after each student use. 

  
In addition to these study spaces, Wi-Fi access remains available in campus parking lots, which students 
can access from their car.  At San Bernardino, parking lot Wi-Fi is available in East and West Parking 
Structures, plus parking lot N.  At Palm Desert, parking lot Wi-Fi is available in the parking lot 
immediately adjacent to the Indian Wells Theatre. 
  
If you have any technology-related questions, please contact the Technology Support Center 
at support@csusb.edu. 
  
For general inquiries, please contact the Dean of Students, Dr. Daria Graham 
at: Daria.Graham@csusb.edu 
  
CSUSB cares about your health, as well as the safety of your fellow students, faculty and staff.   Due to 
the fluid nature of the COVID-19 pandemic, CSUSB health and safety requirements and access to 
campus spaces are subject to change.  It is important for the campus community to stay connected to 
the latest campus information through the csusb.edu/covid-19 website. 
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